Statement read to the Jurors issued by South Central Ambulance
Service (SCAS) regarding Low Traffic Neighbourhoods.

Ambulances can claim exemptions from road traffic
regulations when responding to emergency calls and
therefore can utilise bus lanes and other appropriate routes
the public cannot in high traffic areas.

With regards to the video footage on Facebook, there was
no impact on our ability to deliver care to the patient
concerned.

SCAS is very supportive of these schemes to ensure we
reduce carbon emissions and promote the public’s health
and wellbeing, and our Oxfordshire operational
management team has been liaising closely with colleagues
from Oxfordshire County Council throughout and in the run-
up to the introduction of the new LTN around Divinity Road,
St Clements and St Marys.

Our mapping software has been adjusted to reflect the new
LTN scheme and contingencies are in place with the
Council to facilitate the access of emergency vehicles
through the existing scheme if there were a large scale or
complex incident.



